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The Fairfield Area School Board met on Monday evening, April 9, 2012 at 7:00 p.m. in the district board room with these members in attendance: Mrs. Pam Mikesell, presiding, Mr. Mike McDonald, Mrs. Agatha Foscato, Mr. Raymond Beaumont, Sr., Mr. Mark Greathouse, Mrs. Marcy Van Metre, and Mrs. Melissa Cavey. Mrs. Amy Randt and Mr. Bruce Lefeber were absent.

Also present were Mr. William Chain, Superintendent, Ms. Caroline Dean, Business Manager and Board Secretary, Ms. Karen Kugler, Coordinator of Curriculum and Special Programs, and Mr. Phil Spare, Solicitor.   
Discussion Items:

· 
Energy Conservation Project

Kevin Bowes, Siemens, made a presentation on the Energy Conservation Project.  He included information on exactly what a Performance Contract is and documented the Facility Improvement Measures that the district should consider.  They are, the replacement of the existing sewer system, air conditioning efficiency improvements, server room air conditioning, building automation controls, replacement of inefficient interior lighting, LED exterior lighting, building envelope improvements, and plug load management.  The project, as specified, totals $1,983,602 and has a first year guaranteed savings of $121,573.
·             Financing Alternatives

Brad Remig, Public Financial Management, presented multiple financing options to the Board.  The scenarios included detail for both a restructuring of current debt as well as the debt service on monies borrowed for a Performance Contract.  Comparisons were made between 15 and 20 year bond issues, a lease for the new monies, and a bank loan.  The restructuring can occur at a lower interest rate than the current issues.  
· Staffing recommendation based on District Student Enrollment and a review of educational programs 
Mr. Chain, Superintendent, spoke to the board about current and historical enrollment.  He also spoke about the number of professional staff which has decreased from 2007 at 93 to the current of 87.  
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· The 2012-2013 budget, questions and answers
· Projected Revenue and Expenses
Mr. Chain reviewed the projections and the current deficit of $738,000.  

· Brief salary review from 2010/11 (handout)
Mr. Chain passed out information comparing Fairfield’s administrative salary expense to the other districts in the IU.  

· Athletics 
Mr. Chain discussed the Athletic budget as a percentage of the whole and reviewed costs of some key sports. 

· Savings ideas being explored 
Mr. Chain shared with the Board some ideas for cost savings to reduce the deficit.  Items such as reducing transportation costs, printing, bidding services to reduce costs, and maximizing the Special Education Consortium were discussed. 

Adjournment:




The meeting adjourned at 9:10 pm. after a brief executive session. 
Respectfully Submitted:

Mrs. Pamela Mikesell



Ms. Caroline Dean
Board President




Business Manager / Board Secretary

______________________


_____________________________
